


Public Service Loan Forgiveness (PSLF)

Income-driven repayment plans

Deferment and forbearance options
Recommendation:

Change this provision to allow, but not require, refinancing through the state loan commission,
ensuring that participants do not lose valuable federal benefits.

4. Expanding Equity Provisions for Rural & Indigenous Communities

The bill does not explicitly prioritize teachers or employees working in rural and high-need
districts, despite the well-documented workforce shortages in these areas. Given Alaska’s
significant Indigenous population and the historical disenfranchisement of rural communities,
this omission could unintentionally perpetuate disparities.

Recommendation:

Include explicit prioritization for applicants serving in rural, Indigenous-serving, and
workforce shortage areas to ensure equitable distribution of funds.

5. Enhancing Program Funding & Long-Term Sustainability

The bill currently caps the program at $1,000,000 per year, with a maximum of 125
participants annually. Given the high cost of living and student debt burdens in Alaska, this
may not be sufficient to achieve meaningful workforce retention.

Recommendation:

Increase the funding cap to $2,000,000 per year and expand the number of recipients, while
implementing a tiered priority system that balances funding across high-need regions and
professions.

6. Strengthening Program Accountability & Evaluation

While HB 28 includes a reporting requirement, it lacks clear performance metrics to assess the
long-term impact of the program. Without defined measures, it will be difficult to determine
whether the program effectively improves recruitment and retention outcomes.

Recommendation:

Ensure that evaluation reports track key indicators, such as: 

• Employee retention rates

• Distribution of funds across rural and urban areas

• Debt reduction impact






